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Dear Resident 

Request for a Residents’ Priority Parking Scheme (Respark) 

We are writing to you because we have been contacted by a group of residents on 

Broadway West requesting we arrange to reconsult with you all about Resident 

Parking.  Concerns have been raised that the adjacent Resident Parking area on the 

Danesmead Estate has resulted in additional congestion, obstruction and pressure for 

parking amenity on Broadway West. 

You may remember when we consulted residents of Broadway West in May 2018 the 

majority of those who responded from each of Broadway West and Westfield Drive did 

not support a scheme.  Consequently, no further action was taken at that time on these 

streets and the Danesmead Estate scheme was implemented in September 2019. 

In October 2018 the Executive Member for Transport and Planning instructed officers 

to reconsult with residents of both Broadway West and Westfield Drive for future 

inclusion within a scheme if further representations from residents were received within 

an 18 month period from implementation of the neighbouring scheme.   

Further details about Resident Parking and the current costs of permits can be found 

on the City of York Website https://www.york.gov.uk/ 

Consultation documents 

The following information and documents are enclosed:  

1. A plan outlining the consultation area  

2. A flow chart with approximate timescales 

3. A questionnaire sheet with freepost envelope  
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A resident parking scheme for Broadway West would be enforced by entry signage at 

the junction with Fulford Road.  Additional repeater signs would be placed at strategic 

positions on existing lamp columns. 

The two streets will be considered independently. We can implement a scheme on 

Broadway West without Westfield Drive and vice versa depending on the results of this 

consultation. 

Please note:  you are not required to display a permit in your vehicle if it is parked on 

the drive access across the verge to your property.  There is an exemption in the 

Traffic Regulation Order for a vehicle: “Parked, stopped or waiting within an authorised 

vehicular access linking the carriageway of the road to adjacent private land or 

premises or parked, stopped or waiting within a metalled area of verge only accessible 

from the main carriageway by means of an authorised vehicular access provided that 

such vehicle is not left in circumstances whereby any part of it projects onto or 

overhangs the carriageway, footway or any part of non-metalled verge over which that 

authorised vehicular access is provided.” 

You would need to display a permit if the vehicle is parked fully on the verge or 

overhangs the footpath or carriageway. 

I have enclosed a questionnaire sheet for you to complete and return. 

We can only accept one sheet from each household.  Please complete and return to 

us in the Freepost envelope provided by Friday 18th December 2020. 

If you prefer you can email your response to highway.regulation@york.gov.uk  Please 

give the information we have asked for, including your name and address. 

The results of the consultation will be reported to an Executive Member Public Decision 

Session (held virtually at this time) for a decision on how to proceed. You will be 

informed of the date of this meeting a few weeks before it takes place.  We will write to 

you after the meeting to inform you of the decision made and what happens next. 

Please email highway.regulation@york.gov.uk  if you require any further information at 

this time. 

Yours faithfully 

S A Gill 

Sue Gill,  

Traffic Project Officer, Transport 
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Questionnaire Sheet 

Broadway West & Westfield Drive 

Residents’ Priority Parking Scheme 

 

Please indicate your preferences by ticking the appropriate box: 

 
YES NO 

Would you support a proposal to introduce a 
Resident Parking Scheme on your street? 

  

 

Please indicate your preferred times and the time limit you prefer for non-

permit holders.  The existing R63 Danesmead area operates Monday to 

Friday, 9am to 5pm with 30 minutes allowed for non-permit holders during 

these times.  It would be helpful if you could complete this section even if you 

have indicated “NO”  

Monday to Friday, 9am to 5pm in line with the 

Danesmead Estate 

 

7 day week restriction, full time  

Other?  Please specify your preference  

Preferred time limit for non-permit holders; e.g 10 

mins, 30 mins, 1 hour etc 

 

 

Title: (Mr. Mrs. Miss Ms)   ---------------------------Initial: --------------------------- 

Surname:                          ------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Address:                           ------------------------------------------------------------------- 

                                           ------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Postcode                          ------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Please return in the freepost envelope provided by Friday 18 December 2020.  
We will only accept one completed sheet from each household and your 
preferences are kept confidential.  If you prefer you can email your 
preferences and comments to highway.regulation@york.gov.uk  
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Please write any further Comments you wish to make below (or use 
separate sheet) 

TIMESCALE FLOW CHART FOR RESIDENT PARKING CONSULTATION 

BROADWAY WEST AND WESTFIELD DRIVE 

(timescale is approximate, depending on circumstances the process may take less 

time or more depending on other work priorities and resources available) 

REQUEST FOR 

RECONSULTATION 

OCTOBER 2020 

CONSULTATION  

W/C 16 NOV 2020 

RETURN BY 18TH DEC 2020 

CONSULTATION RESULTS 

REPORTED TO EXEC MEMBER 

APPROX DATE FEB/MARCH 2021 

DECISION IS 

NO FURTHER ACTION 

PROCESS ENDS 

DECISION IS TO PROCEED  

INITIATE LEGAL PROCESS 

APPROX DATE MARCH/APRIL  

OBJECTIONS RECEIVED REPORTED 

TO EXEC MEMBER 

APPROX DATE JUNE/JULY  

NO OBJECTIONS RECEIVED 

PROCEED TO 

IMPLEMENTATION  

APPROX DATE AUG 2021 

DECISION IS NO 

FURTHER ACTION 

PROCESS ENDS 

DECISION IS TO 

IMPLEMENT AS 

ADVERTISED 

APPROX DATE OF 

IMPLEMENTATION 

OCT/NOV 2021 

 

DECISION IS TO IMPLEMENT 

A LESSER RESTRICTION 

APPROX DATES OF 

IMPLEMENTATION 

OCT/NOV 2021 

DECISION IS TO 

READVERTISE AN 

ALTERNATIVE SCHEME 

LEGAL PROCESS RESTARTS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


